










there is the ‘expediency’ required for a TPO. It would be precautionary at best and could 
be regarded as speculative. 
  

 garden has been one of their great pleasures in life, and they have neither 
the intention or desire to cause harm to the trees. Nor is there any reason to suggest 
that the trees would be harmed by any future owner.  
 
If any development were to be proposed on the property (and I believe the scope is 
limited due to the sloping nature of the site), it would be subject to the planning 
process. This would include requirements for biodiversity net gain, a tree survey and 
appropriate treatment of the trees through conditions.  
 
This would, in this case, seem to be both appropriate and remove the interference with 

rights.  
 
Proportionality 
I consider that the key elements are: 

• The level of suitability of the trees for a TPO. Even if the Council does not fully 
accept the argument that they do not qualify, they would appear to be borderline 
at best; and 

• The impact on  in their particular circumstances is causing significant 
harm which it is not realistically possible to mitigate through the TPO process. 

 
In relation to Article 8, the Council must be able to show that the interference with their 
rights is ‘necessary in a democratic society in the interests of national security, public 
safety or the economic well-being of the country, for the prevention of disorder or crime, 
for the protection of health or morals, or for the protection of the rights and freedoms of 
others.’ This is a high bar which I suggest is not met in this case.  
 
In relation to Article 1 of Protocol 1, the Council must be able to show that the 
interference is ‘necessary to control the use of property in accordance with the general 
interest’. Again, this does not seem to be met in the light of a less intrusive measure 
being available.  
 
Discussions with the Council 
As I live and work in west Dorset and have only just started a new full time job, I have not 
been able to contact the Tree Ogicer to discuss the TPO. He would have been unaware 
of the wider circumstances at the time of his site visit, and may not have had the time to 
conduct a survey to the extent that Mr did.  
 
I would be happy to discuss these objections further. I do however request that contact 
is initially made through me as my parents’ attorney and not to them direct. This is their 
wish.  
 
I can of course travel to Southampton for site visits. 
 



Conclusion 
I am sure the Council will understand that this has been a digicult letter to write but I 
am keen to ensure that my parents’ situation is understood fully and that they are 
adequately represented.  
 
I respectfully request that the Council decides not to confirm the TPO.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Note 
We appreciate that transparency is important to the Council and to this process. 
Nevertheless, please note that the information on  is special 
category data and must be protected as such under the UKGDPR. It must not be 
disclosed.  
Please also do not disclose the valuation figures in the letter from Charters Estate 
Agents, as this is also personal data. Making it public could hinder my parents’ 
ability to negotiate any future sale price.  
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